From: [mailto:

Sent: Wednesday, 22 August 2012 12:03 PM **To:** EHPP Landscapes & Ecosystems Section Mailbox

Subject: Take action today to protect our native landscapes and wildlife

Dear Sir/Madam

There should be a Law passed that prevents any party that promotes the use of guns from being registered as a political party.

Not only does this party want to kill animals, it also wants to destroy the habitats they depend on, as if humans were the only species with a right to exist.

Please do something to reverse the path whereby such violent and uncaring people are given any political control or bargaining power.

Sincerely,

Nola Stewart

Our state's native vegetation provides essential environmental, social and economic benefits, including protecting water quality, maintaining soil health and providing wildlife habitat for threatened species.

I am strongly opposed to the government's proposal to allow clearing, thinning and burning of large areas of native vegetation without assessment and approval by a Catchment Management Authority. These activities will have a serious impact on the environment, and should not be classified as 'routine agricultural management activities'.

The changes proposed in the draft *Native Vegetation Regulation* will place large areas of native vegetation at risk. The proposal to allow clearing of invasive native species and thinning of native vegetation without advice and approval from a CMA has the potential to result in the loss of hundreds of thousands of hectares of native vegetation. I am also opposed to proposals to weaken offset rules and facilitate clearing of paddock trees and small patches in cultivation.

I am deeply alarmed by news that the Shooters and Fishers Party intend to introduce legislation to repeal the *Native Vegetation Act 2003*. We cannot afford to return to the era of broadscale land clearing, when millions of hectares of forests and woodlands were destroyed. The government must uphold strong native vegetation laws so that we don't return to the unsustainable practices of the past.

We need stronger laws to protect for our wildlife and native vegetation, not weaker ones. I urge you to maintain the environmental protections in our native vegetation regulations, and to vigorously oppose any move to repeal the *Native Vegetation Act* 2003.